December 5, 2016 Borough Council Meeting

The regular monthly meeting of the Stewartstown Borough Council was called to order at 7:00 p.m. In attendance were: Bill Gemmill, Roy Burkins, Kenton Kurtz, Michael Ellinger, Gordon Wisnom, Polly Kreiss and Donna Bloom. Also in attendance were: Mayor Herzberger, Attorney Craig Sharnetzka, Dennis Sarpen, Stacy Myers and Melissa Matthews.   Ira Walker was absent. 
GENERAL BUSINESS
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the minutes from the November 7, 2016 Council meeting.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.
Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the general fund financial statements, including checks dated November 5th thru November 30th, 2016 totaling $129363.72 seconded by Mr. Kurtz and the motion was carried. 
Ms. Bloom made a motion to approve the sewer fund financial statement, including checks dated November 5th thru November 30th, 2016 totaling $39,641.42 seconded by Mr. Kurtz and the motion was carried.  
Ms. Bloom made a motion to approve the water fund financial statement, including checks dated November 5th thru November 30th, 2016 totaling $169,228.36 seconded by Mr. Kurtz and the motion was carried. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

There was no public comment at tonight’s meeting.
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Attorney Sharnetzka discussed the issues with the Dollar General.  At this time of year, landscaping and seeding will not take.  There is a bond and an agreement to allow Stewartstown to complete the work if not done.  The Final U & O has not been issued.   It was agreed that decisions will be made in the spring. 
The streets and roads for the Ravencliffe development do not have to be accepted by the Borough.  However, Ravencliffe could offer the streets for dedication. If they are accepted and adopted they should be built to Borough Specs and the Borough would be responsible for maintenance and snow removal costs.  Mr. Ellinger made a motion to refuse to adopt the Ravencliffe streets and roads.  Ms. Bloom seconded and the motion was carried.  Attorney Sharnetzka stated Ravencliffe will be put on notice and an HOA will need to be founded to handle the maintenance. 
The Tax Collector is requesting an increase. 5% is the current rate maximum.  A decision is required by February 15, 2017. 

Attorney Sharnetzka stated that there is no update on the Shenk issue.

A motion to move forward with the initial phase of the withdrawal from the Police Department will need to be completed prior to October 1, 2017.   A public hearing will need to be advertised and held prior to that date. 

ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve Robert Herzberger’s plan, Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried. Council was asked to sign and date the plan tonight. 
Mr. Sarpen asked Council to consider street projects for 2017.

The East Pennsylvania Curb and Sidewalk project still needs completed surveys for the block grant.  This will allow curb and sidewalks to be placed from Main Street to the Borough Line on East PA Avenue. A third request for the surveys will be sent to the property owners. 
The Ravencliffe Preliminary and Phase 1 Final plans will need to be resubmitted.  A revised plan will be needed. 

The inlet at or near 76 S. Kennard Dale Avenue has pavement that is sinking.  Mr. Sarpen suggests making sure the snow plow driver is aware.  Mr. Kurtz made a motion to do something temporarily for winter.  Ms. Bloom seconded and the motion was carried.

There is a hole in the driveway at 14 East Pennsylvania Avenue.  The sidewalk had been fixed previously.  It was agreed that the driveway hole is the property owner’s responsibility.

MAYOR’S REPORT

Mayor Herzberger reported that the fundraiser for the Mason-Dixon Library, Holiday Home Tour, will be held on Saturday.
A $60,000 error was reported on the Police Budget.  The Police Commission might need to absorb the cost.  The error was due to a worker’s compensation miscalculation on the spreadsheet. 

The Mayor will not be attending the January 2017 meeting. 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the Fire Police request for Winterstown United Methodist Church, Mr. Gemmill seconded and the motion was carried. 
The request for a raise from Sandra Mitchell, Tax Collector was received.  She currently receives 4% of face amount collected, 5% of penalty amount.  Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve an increase to 5% (maximum amount allowed by law).  Ms. Bloom seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to appoint James Roberts for a 4-year term on the Planning Commission, beginning January 1, 2017 through December 31st, 2020.  Mr. Gemmill seconded and the motion was carried. 
Mr. Burkins made a motion to adopt Ordinance 2016-2 which re-enacts the rate of tax at 2.85 mills.  Ms. Bloom seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve Resolution 2016-3 appointing Stacy Myers as Borough Treasurer for the 2017 calendar year.  Ms. Bloom seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve Resolution 2016-2 appointing Melissa Matthews as Borough Secretary for the 2017 calendar year.  Ms. Bloom seconded and the motion as carried. 

Mr. Gemmill made a motion to approve Resolution 2016-4 to continue to prove a Municipal Pension Plan for the 2017 calendar year.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to appoint James R. Holley & Associates as Borough Engineer for the 2017 calendar year.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried. 

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to appoint New Freedom Borough as Zoning/Building Code Official for the 2017 calendar year.  Mr. Ellinger seconded and the motion was carried.
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to appoint CGA Law firm as Borough Solicitor for the 2017 calendar year.  Ms. Bloom seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Ellinger made a motion to appoint Baker, Tilly, Virchow, Krause as Borough Auditors for the 2016 audit.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried. 

Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the 2017 budget.  Mr. Kurtz seconded and the motion was carried. 

There being no further business, Mr. Kurtz made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Ellinger and the Stewartstown Borough Council meeting adjourned at 7:59 pm. 
Of note, the January 2017 Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 3rd due to the New Year’s holiday.
Respectfully Submitted,
Cindy McCartin

Minute Taker/Transcriber  
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